
SCOPE OF WORK
You have contracted for us to perform a general inspection in accordance with Arizona state standards of 
practice.  It is distinct from a specialist inspection, which can be costly, take several days to complete, involve the 
use of specialized instruments, the dismantling of equipment, video-scanning, destructive testing, and laboratory 
analysis.  By contrast, the general inspection is completed on-site, at a fraction of the cost and within a few hours. 
Consequently, the general inspection and its report will not be as comprehensive as that generated by specialists 
and it is not intended to be.  Our purpose is to identify defects or adverse conditions that could result in injury or 
lead to costs that would significantly affect your evaluation of the property, and to alert you to the need for a 
specialist evaluation.
    
We evaluate conditions, systems, or components, and report on their condition, which does not mean that they 
are ideal but that they are either functional or met a reasonable standard at a given point in time. We do take into 
consideration when a house was built and allow for the predictable deterioration that would occur through time, 
such as the cracks that appear in concrete and in the plaster around windows and doors, scuffed walls or 
woodwork, worn or squeaky floors, stiff or stuck windows, and cabinetry that does not function as it did when new.  
Therefore, we tend to ignore insignificant and predictable defects, and do not annotate them, and particularly 
those that would be apparent to the average person or to someone without any construction experience.  We are 
not authorized, or have the expertise,  to test for environmental contaminants, or comment on termite, dry rot, 
fungus or mold, but may alert you to its presence. Similarly, we do not test the quality of the air within a 
residence. However, clean air is essential to good health, and we categorically recommend air sampling and the 
cleaning of supply ducts as a wise investment in environmental hygiene. Therefore, you should schedule any 
such specialized inspections with the appropriate specialist before the close of escrow.
     
A house and its components are complicated, and because of this and the limitations of an on-site report, we offer 
unlimited consultation and encourage you to ask questions.  In fact, we encourage candid and forthright 
communication between all parties, because we believe that it is the only way to avoid stressful disputes and 
costly litigation.  Remember, we only summarized the report on-site and it is essential that you read all of it, and 
that any recommendations that we make for service or evaluation by specialists should be completed and 
documented well before the close of escrow, because additional defects could be revealed by specialists, or 
some upgrades recommended that could affect your evaluation of the property, and our service does not include 
any form of warranty or guarantee.
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